GWYDIR

SHIRE COUNCIL

17 July 2014

Mr Adam Marshall, MP
Suite 1 Ground Floor
175 Rusden Street
ARMIDALE NSW 2350
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Dear Adam

&

Gwydir Shire Council — Community Support

the Gwydir Shire community in opposition to any forced merger with Moree
Plains Shire Council.

Council's position to remain independent and (967) petition signatures from \
of a forced merger with Moree Plains Shire.
D

Following the receipt of a letter by Council dated 27 April frdm the Minister
for Local Government, it was perceived that Council was under possible threa@

The paragraph of concern reads:

N

¥
The Gwydir Shire Council is in receipt of (646) signed letters in support of the %\ .
%

‘I trust that you are exploring the Panel’s recommendation of potentially merging with
Moree Plains Council, or an alternative broadly consistent with that option, to ensure
your council meets the threshaold criteria of scale and capacity. Support is still
available through the Office of Local Government’s One Stop Shop to assist you in
this process”

Gwydir Shire Council at its Ordinary Meeting held 30" April 2015 resolved:

COUNCIL RESOLUTION
MINUTE 118/15

FURTHER, that Council make representations to the Leader of the
National Party The Hon. Troy Grant MP seeking support for Gwydir
Shire to remain a stand-alone Council. (Ref; 119/15)

FURTHER, that Council contact Moree Plains Shire Council and arrange a
combined meeting to discuss the independent review panel’s
recommendations. (Ref: 120/15)

FURTHER, that a round of Community Meetings be organised to discuss the
potential forced amalgamation with Moree Plains Shire Council and the
resulting impacts along with a media campaign leading up to the meetings.
There will be no general business included on the agenda. (Ref: 121/15)

(Moved Cr Smith, seconded Cr Egan)
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A joint Council meeting between Gwydlr Shire Council and Moree Plains Shire
Council was held on Thursday 28" May in Moree to discuss the letter from the
Minister and the current process being followed by the State Government.
The meeting outcome resolved that neither Gwydir Shire Council nor Moree
Piains Shire Council supports any forced merger.

Moree Plains Shire Council at its Ordinary Meeting held 15% May 2015
resolved:

15/05/39 Resolved (Humphries/Price):
THAT Council:

1. Confirm its commitment to move forward with a Council Improvement
Proposal (Template 2) under the Fit for the Future Local Government Reform.

2. Reaffirms its commitment to an active membership in the pilot Namoi Joint
Organisation as its preferred option outlined by the Ihdependent Local
Government Review Panel and reaffirming Moree Plains Shire Council's
position as having sufficient strategic capacity to be a stand-alone Council
rather than amalgamating.

3. Acknowledge a long history of association with our neighbouring shires
evidenced in such programs as the Australian Rural Roads Group, Weight of
Loads program, the Road Safety Program, Waste Contract and participation
in the Border Regional Organisation of Councils.

4. Continue to work on identified opportunities for collaboration with Gwydir
Shire Council.

Gwydir Shire Council resolved to hold a round of community meetings to
deliver this information as well as the current State Government's it for the
future’ process, and one of the outcomes of these meetings was a
groundswell of community support for the Council’s position to remain
independent and the opposition of any forced merger with Moree Plains Shire
Council.

The community has shown its support in the form of letters and a signed
-petition addressed to the Minister for Local Government, The Hon. Paul Toole
expressing concern for the future of the Gwydir Shire Council under the
current review process being conducted by the Office of Local Government
(OLG) and The Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART).

The petition's message reads:

The undersigned petitioners bring to the attention of the Minister for Local
Government that:

The residents of Gwydir Shire do not support any merger with Moree
Piains Shire Council or any other Council.




The original signed letters and petition siénatures are enclosed. Further, a
copy of a submission from Bingara and District Vision 20/20 on behalf of the
community is also enclosed. A copy of all documents has also been
forwarded the Minister for Local Government as well as IPART.

Yoursfaithfully

Cy John Coulton

cC: The Minister for Local Government, The Hon. Paul Toole
The lnd_ependent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART)
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